
 
 

 
SPARC 

February 14, 2017 
3:00 p.m., UC 202B 

       

Meeting Summary 
 
 

In Attendance:   
Matthew Adeyanju 
Mike Berghoef 
Megan Biller 
Jan Blair 
Paul Blake 
Terri Cook 
David Damari 
Steve Durst 
Dave Eisler 
Clifton Franklund 
Jody Gardei 
Scott Garrison 
Kristi Haik 
Dorothy Hart 
Sarah Hinkley 
Arrick Jackson 
Leonard Johnson 
Paul Kwant 

Beth Logan 
Jake Martin 
Kristen Motz 
Dave Nicol 
Josh Olszewski 
Karen Ottobre 
David Pilgrim 
Steve Reifert 
Julie Rowan 
Kristen Salomonson 
Larry Schult 
Jerry Scoby 
Spence Tower 
Deb Tyson 
Lisa vonReichbauer 
Dan Wanink 
Sue Waters 
 

  

Guests:   
Kara Kosloski, Michelle Rasmussen, Angela Roman, Karen Royster-James, Trinidy Williams 

 
Chair Spence Tower called the meeting to order; suggested that we discuss the summer 

retreat in the March and April meetings; and introduced today’s topics.   
 

Employee Survey 
VP David Pilgrim and Dean Kristen Salomonson presented a power point and discussion on 
results from the Employee Survey. VP Pilgrim and Dean Salomonson sought analysis and 
comments from SPARC. 
 

Campus Master Plan and Residence Hall Update 
VP Scoby reviewed progress on the Big Rapids campus plan, and the current status on 
future housing plans. Merrill Travis Hall will not be used next year, but will remain standing 
until plans for this location are finalized and approved. The intent is to replace the housing 
around the Rock with suites and apartments. The Council worked in small groups to provide 
suggestions, feedback and ideas on student housing. 

 



 

Chair Tower adjourned the meeting. 

 
Adjourned:  4:40 pm 
Next meeting:  March. 14, 2017, 3pm, UCB 202B 
Submitted by Terri S. Cook 


